
July 9, 2020 
 
Please be aware we completed the additional industry-required, governor-directed universal 
testing on 07/02/2020. The result of lab values are trickling in to us from the Maryland 
Department of Health. We have received one positive resident result to date from the 
07/02/2020 testing. We are informed this is likely a false positive; a result of actual dead viral 
RNA that is not infectious. The resident, in an abundance of caution, has been placed in 
isolation. 
 
 
 
 


